
Welcome to our winter edition of the Coventry 

Law Centre newsletter. It has been a jam 

packed few months since our last edition as you 

will see when you read on! 

We held our AGM on 12 October 2012. It 

was well attended by partner agencies and 

organisations we work with on a regular basis. 

This was a chance for us to showcase the extent 

and variety of work we do at the Law Centre. 

We hope you enjoy reading about the new 

projects we are working on.  

Coventry Law Centreõs Winter Edition Newsletter! 

Welcome Lord Bach.. Thank You and Goodbye Ros Mason 

We welcome Lord Bach 

This was our first AGM since Lord 

Bach became our Patron. Between 

2008 and 2010 Lord Bach served as 

Parliamentary under Secretary of 

State in the Labour Government. He 

has recently stepped down from the 

front bench in the House of Lords - 

but during the passing of the Legal 

Aid Bill he was the Shadow Justice 

Minister. He was a staunch opponent 

of the proposals to cut legal aid for 

social welfare law and he led our 

march in Coventry against the pro-

posals last summer. He has described 

the cuts as ôwickedõ and has been 

very clear that he did not see this as 

a party issue ð but that Tories. La-

bour and Liberals have always sup-

ported social welfare law and 

should not cut funding for it. He was 

recently voted Peer of the Year 

2012 for his work on the Legal Aid 

Bill. 

 

In his speech at the AGM Lord Bach 

commented that the work of the Law 

Centre shows how vital expert ad-

vice on social welfare law is - and 

said he was particularly pleased to 

see the Law Centre is training social 

welfare lawyers of the future.  
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Lord Bach at the Law Centre AGM 

We say goodbye and thank you to 

Ros Mason 

Our AGM was also a 

sad occasion ð be-

cause it was the last 

one for our Chair of 

Trustees, Ros Mason. 

Ros has been a Trus-

tee of the Law Centre 

since 2001 and has 

been a strong and 

committed supporter of our work. We 

are all very grateful for her dedica-

tion and the commitment she gave to 

us, and for her leadership through 

some difficult times. 

Our new Chair is Professor Harinder 

Bahra. Harinder has worked exten-

sively within higher education and 

across both the public and private 

sectors in the areas of Strategy, 

Change Management, Culture 

Change, Management and Organisa-

tion Development, Human Resources 

Management, Equal Opportunities 

and Diversity. So the Law Centre will 

move into a new chapter under his 

leadership.    

Ros Mason 



Coventry Law Centre is 
delighted to have been 
successful in securing fund-
ing from the Paul Hamlyn 
Foundation as part of their 
supported options initia-
tive.  
 
This is cross-sector partner-
ship working between 
Coventry Law Centre, 
Grapevine Coventry and 
Warwickshire and the 
Community Based Champi-
ons at its best! 
 
Stephanie McConnell is the 
dedicated specialist advi-
sor at the Law Centre for 
the YOUNG MIGRANT 
RIGHTS project and she 
says 
 
ò We will be working with 
young migrants up to the 
age of thirty who fall 
within the broad definition 

of being ôundocumentedõ. 
These include children born 
in the UK to parents with-
out regularised immigra-
tion status; young people 
who have overstayed vi-
sas; who have rejected 
asylum claims but remain 
in the UK; who are state-
less so they cannot be de-
ported or removed as 
other countries will not 
accept them; who have no 
documents, for an exam-
ple, their papers have 
been taken or destroyed 
by an employer or who 
entered the UK avoiding 
immigration inspection or 
using false documents 
(wittingly or unwittingly). ò 

 
These young people are 
extremely vulnerable and 
face many issues such as 
lack of trust, language 
barriers, housing issues, 
discrimination, destitution, 
social isolation and exploi-
tation. They do not get 
fair access to information, 
advice and support and 
this situation is likely to 

worsen as advice services 
become scarcer. 
 
It is important to note that 
this project is not just about 
giving specialist legal ad-
vice.  Working with 
Grapevine and Community 
Based Champions, we will 
build the capacity of these 
young people to cope in 
crises. We will build infor-
mal support networks that 
will sustain them as they 
move forward. We will 
work with other organisa-
tions and agencies within 
Coventry to tackle the full 
range of difficulties that 
affect the young personõs 
ability to plan for a stable 
future. 
 
The project has been well 
received in Coventry and 
is gaining steady momen-
tum. We have identified 
some new communities to 
work with  and begun to 
build relationships within 
them in order to gain an 
understanding of those 
communities. We have 

Stephanie McConnell talks about Young Migrant Rights 

Coventry Law Centre is providing a dedicated advice worker to work alongside the 

Children and Families First teams in Coventry. Anne White is the advisor working with 

the teams and makes home visits to families referred by the key workers that work 

with the families. Anne is a specialist adviser in Debt and Welfare Benefits, but she is 

able to draw on the expertise of the other teams at the Law Centre. The Housing, Im-

migration, Employment and Family Law teams have all been involved in finding solu-

tions to the  everyday problems that affect these families.   

Anne provides 8 appointments per week that can be booked by any of the key work-

ers. Initially the client will visited by Anne with the key worker. Anne will make further 

home visits where required. Clients may also be asked to attend the Law Centre of-

fices for further assistance and advice in order to progress their case. 

The scheme is proving a successful way for the Children and Families First Team to 

ensure that the families gain easy access to the expertise in the Law Centre. Help is 

made available as early as possible and the interventions go to the heart of prob-

lems, which, if not effectively tackled, can ôrumble onõ for years and prevent the fam-

ily from thriving. For more information please contact Anne on 

anne.white@covlaw.org.uk Page 2 
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Advice for Families Project 2012 

Anne White, our dedicated advisor 
working in partnership with the 

Children and Families First teams in 
Coventry. 

identified undocumented 
migrants within our first pilot 
community and connections 
have been made.  
 
Stephanie said: òThis project 
will be very challenging. 
We are trying to break 
down barriers and to build 
trust with a group of young 
people who have good rea-
son to fear authority. By 
working with Grapevine 
and Community Based 
Champions, we will find new 
ways of reaching these 
young people and to be 
able to support them to 
move forward with confi-
dence and with a supportive 
network of people around 
themó 

Steph hard at work for the Project 

The Paul Hamlyn Foundation 

Young Migrants 
Rights 

@YMigrantsRights 

Email:stephanie.mcconnell@covlaw.org.uk  
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The national system of 

Welfare Benefits is under-

going radical change.  The 

Law Centre and other ad-

vice agencies have seen a 

surge in people seeking 

information and help to 

cope with the changes to 

their benefits. Janet Gur-

ney is one of the specialist 

advisers in the benefits 

team at the Law Centre. 

She says: ôDisabled people, 

in particular, are a group 

who will feel the impact of 

the planned benefi t 

changes- which will have 

major financial implications 

for them.õ  

Almost 23,000 people in 

Coventry claiming dis-

ability related benefits 

will be affected by these 

changes. 

Most benefits claimants of 

working age are likely to 

be affected and will see 

cuts in their benefit income. 

However people with dis-

abilities are at risk of very 

significant income reduc-

tions unless they are suc-

cessful in moving into work.  

What is happening? 

People in receipt of Inca-

pacity Benefit, Severe Dis-

ablement Allowance and 

Income Support paid on 

the basis of sickness are 

currently being transferred 

onto Employment and Sup-

port Allowance (ESA). 

From October 2013 on-

wards people of working 

age claiming Disability 

Living Allowance will be 

required to claim Personal 

Independence Payment 

(PIP). The qualifying crite-

ria for ESA and PIP are 

much more restricted than 

those used to assess eligi-

bility for the benefits they 

are replacing.. 

The Law Centre is already 

assisting a growing num-

ber of people who wish to 

appeal decisions that have 

been made about their 

benefits. A claim for ESA 

requires the claimant to 

attend a Work Capability 

Assessment and many find 

this a daunting experi-

ence.  

The Roadshow 

The Law Centre has 

worked with the Partner-

ships Team in Adult Ser-

vices at Coventry City 

Council to develop a 

ôroadshowõ which offers a 

new and effective way of 

reaching disabled people 

and their carers who will 

be affected by the 

changes. We are working 

with Coventry and War-

wickshire MIND, Coventry 

Carersõ Centre, Grapevine 

Coventry and Warwick-

shire, Disability Informa-

tion Zone and Age UK 

Coventry to promote the 

roadshow, which will run at 

a number of venues 

around Coventry over the 

next few months. 

Janet says òThe aim of the 

roadshows is to make peo-

ple aware of the planned 

changes, to provide infor-

mation about the assess-

ment process and to help 

people to prepare for their 

next ESA assessment. Cur-

rently about 65% of peo-

ple pass their ESA work 

capability assessment. 

Many of those who fail, 

appeal -  and over 40% of 

those who do are successful 

- although the success rate 

is much higher if claimants 

are represented by Law 

Centre staff.   

In some cases, people fail-

ing these medical assess-

ments have very severe 

disabilities which mean they 

are incapable of any work-

ing but they are still being 

found fit for work. The 

roadshow includes a role 

play of an ESA medical 

performed by staff from 

the Law Centre which illus-

trates what happens at a 

medical. Our aim is to en-

sure that the claimant is 

prepared for the process 

and so to increase the 

chance that the right deci-

sion will be made first timeó 

Feedback from those at-

tending the roadshows has 

been overwhelmingly posi-

tive and we are currently 

working with our partners 

to find funding to allow us 

to create more capacity to 

support people through 

the reassessment process.  

Whilst we are focussing 

first on support for dis-

abled people, there are 

many other benefits 

changes in the pipeline 

that will affect a much 

wider group of people. 

We plan to build on the 

success of this approach 

to make sure that Coven-

try residents get the infor-

mation and support they 

need to successfully 

navigate these changes.  

For more information 

about the roadshows cur-

rently planned, e mail 

janet.gurney@covlaw.org.

uk  

Launch of  the Coventry Law Centre Benefits Roadshow 
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òDISABLED 

PEOPLE, IN 

PARTICULAR, 

ARE A GROUP 

WHO WILL FEEL 

THE IMPACT OF 

THE PLANNED 

BENEFIT 

CHANGESñ

WHICH WILL 

HAVE MAJOR 

FINANCIAL 

IMPLICATIONS 

FOR THEMó 

Janet Gurneyñspecialist advisor from 
the Welfare Benefits Team 

Audience from a recent Roadshow at 
the Koco Centre 

mailto:janet.gurney@covlaw.org.uk
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I am very pleased to be able to report that Coventry Law 

Centre was honoured by our fellow Law Centres in being  

the recipient of the first ever Reita Clarke Memorial Award 

for Excellence. Reita died in the summer of 2011 and was 

a member of the Law Centres Network Executive Commit-

tee. The award was established in recognition of her dedi-

cation and long standing support of Law Centres.  

Our staff, volunteers and trustees are very proud that our 

work has been acknowledged in this way.  

The award was made in recognition of our approach to 

developing new ways of working that provide ôwrap 

around servicesõ to our clients. We already cover a very 

broad range of areas of law which allows us to provide 

assistance where clients have multiple and interconnecting 

problems. But we are finding new funding that develops 

this approach further, for example our work on fuel pov-

erty funded by British Gas Energy Trust and our Young Mi-

grants Rights Project, where we are working in partnership 

with Grapevine and Community Based Champions.  

A word from our Director, Sue Bent 

Coventry Law Centre 

Oakwood House 

St Patrickõs Road 

Entrance 

Coventry 

CV1 2HL 

 
(024) 7622 3053  

 

enquiries@covlaw.org.uk 

 

Fax - 024 76.228551 

Visit our website for 

further details of 

our organisation 

and the work we 

provide 

 

www.covlaw.org.uk  

Coventry Law Centre was set up in 1976 to provide free legal advice and represen-

tation to people facing disadvantage in Coventry. We believe in using the legal 

process to fight inequality, poverty, discrimination and injustice. 

The Law Centre concentrates on its role as a specialist provider of advice, represen-

tation and advocacy. Coventry Law Centre seeks to empower local people by pro-

moting legal solutions to many of the problems they face. We currently specialise in 

the following areas of law: Community Care, Discrimination, Employment, Family, 

Housing, Immigration and Asylum, Money and Debt, Public Law and Welfare Bene-

fits.  

The Law Centre believes that it is important to challenge the way that law affects the 

most disadvantaged and vulnerable members of our community. We therefore seek 

to use our knowledge, experience and skills in a variety of ways to meet our core 

objective of combating social exclusion.  

We take on around 2000 cases each year and have secured tens of millions of 

pounds for clients in arrears of benefits, additions to income, and compensation over 

the years. Our work also includes advice and representation which cannot be given a 

monetary value, such as preventing evictions, advising about immigration and asylum 

matters and combating discrimination.  

The Law Centre is an independent charity, a company limited by guarantee. We 

have a management committee of Trustees and we maintain a membership which 

links us with the community we serve and reflects the diversity within our communities.  

 

About Coventry Law Centre 
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Sue Bent receiving the Reita Clarke Memorial Award on behalf of 
Coventry Law Centre 
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